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To 

Department of Corporate Services,  

BSE Limited 
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, Dalal Street, 
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To 
Listing Department, 

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 

C-1, G-Block, Bandra - Kurla Complex Bandra (E), 

Mumbai - 400 051 
 
 

Scrip Code: 543320, Scrip Symbol: ZOMATO 

 ISIN: INE758T01015 
 

Sub: General Update 
 

Dear Sir/Ma'am, 

 

We wish to inform you that Mr. Mohit Gupta, Co-founder at the Company, has tendered his resignation 

today. This is his farewell note that he sent to the team - 

 

 

Four and a half years ago I joined Deepi & this band of crazies trying to build the best food tech 

company in the country, I dare say the world. In this period, we brought our food delivery business 

back from the brink, survived crazy competition, the pandemic, and became a large and profitable 

business (as unlikely as it seemed at the beginning :-)). 

 

The journey to build a world class tech business out of India, for India (and then maybe the world) is 

still on, just 1% done. 

 

In this journey, it has been my pride and privilege to see Deepi, Akshant, Akriti, and the entire team 

grow leaps and bounds to become champions. You took me along and helped me grow immensely as 

well; for that, I thank you from the bottom of my heart. 

 

Over the past few years, I have seen Deepi become an even more mature and confident leader who is 

now completely capable of leading the business into a bright future with all of you by his side. It is with 

this confidence that I am deciding to move on from Zomato to seek the other unknown adventures that 

life holds for me. As I look ahead, I am full of excitement for the vision that Zomato, Blinkit, Hyperpure 

and Feeding India are building towards. 

 

Everyone – please continue shining, and making products that India loves using. You are all so 

brilliant in so many ways, in the hands of a very capable leadership team. I am looking forward to 

seeing you continuing to build on everything we have learnt over the years. 

 

Be relentless, keep learning, and build an organization that is a role model for the rest of the world. 

 

I remain a long only investor in Zomato. 

 

Goodbye and godspeed. 
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This is Mr. Deepinder Goyal’s reply to Mohit’s message above –  

 

 

MG - you have been a brother, and a friend to me over the last few years. You have done a tremendous 

job here, brought us back from the brink of extinction, scaled the business to new heights, got us to 

profitability, and above all, coached me over the years to become capable of running such a large and 

complex business. Thanks to you, I feel confident that I can continue to build on top of your legacy and 

build a bigger and better company going forward. 

 

Thanks once again; I know you will always be around for me, but still, you will be sorely missed. 

 

 

 

We would further like to submit that Mr. Mohit Gupta was not designated as key managerial personnel 

under the Companies Act, 2013 and the Listing Regulations. Hence, this disclosure is being made 

voluntarily. 

 

This disclosure will also be made available on the website of the Company i.e., www.zomato.com. 
 

This is for your information and records. 

 
For Zomato Limited 

(Formerly known as Zomato Private Limited) 
 

 

 

 

Ms. Sandhya Sethia 

(Company Secretary & Compliance Officer)  

Date: November 18, 2022 

Place: Gurugram 
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